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REMOTE EDUCATION 
     Wednesday 16th September  

 
Dear Parents/ Carers, 
 
We are currently setting up a permanent learning platform for all pupils to access remote education who are absent 
from school, due to Covid-19. While we transition over to this platform we are currently providing remote 
education via our School Website and YouTube channel.  
 
How do I access my child’s remote education? 
If your child is absent from school due to Covid-19 and is well enough to access remote education please follow 
these steps:  
 

1. Visit our school website - https://www.rainhillstanns.co.uk/ 
2. At the top of our school website your will see a Covid-19 tab 

  
3. Down the right hand-side of this Home Page you will see 7 tabs, one for each year group 
4. On your child’s year group page, you will find copies of the work that your child should 

be accessing, these will all be labelled by Subject and Date 
5. In addition to the work that has been uploaded, each year group has also recorded a 

series of short, introductory videos that will support the activities that have been set 
(please note that there may not be a video for every activity because of the nature of 
the task or because the task has been fully explained on the document itself). To access 
any supporting videos, you will need to visit the school’s YouTube channel. This link can 
be found at the top of each year group page 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCLSTKt03N_B4yLZBXodtNAg 
6. Once you have opened up the YouTube page you need to navigate to playlists and select your child’s year 

group playlist 
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How does my child complete their remote education? 
There is no expectation for parents/carers to print off any work. Children can write down their answers/jottings on 
a piece of paper and either scan this in or take a picture of their work to email in. Where we are able to, we will 
send each child home with an exercise book so that all children have paper to write on. This book should be kept, in 
the event that there are further absences.  
 
What do I do when my child has completed some remote education? 
It is important that the children are able to contact their year group teachers and receive feedback on the work that 
they have completed. In order to do this, we have set up new email accounts for each year group (please note the 
email accounts that were used during the school closure were closed on Wednesday 22nd July). You will find your 
child’s year group email account on the top of your child’s year group page on the website, they are also listed 
below:  
EYFS (rsa.eyfs@three-saints.org.uk), Year 1 (rsa.year1@three-saints.org.uk), Year 2 (rsa.year2@three-saints.org.uk), 
Year 3 (rsa.year3@three-saints.org.uk), Year 4 (rsa.year4@three-saints.org.uk), Year 5 (rsa.year5@three-
saints.org.uk) and Year 6 (year6@three-saints.org.uk).   
 
It is important to note that there is an expectation that all children engage in remote education. The work set 
follows on from the last lesson that your child was taught in school, it is progressive and part of your child’s year 
group’s curriculum. Engaging with remote education will ensure your child continues to learn and will set them in 
good stead for when they return to school. As a result of the school closure in March we have a significant amount 
of lost learning to cover and because of this, missed lessons will not be repeated. If we have not received any work, 
after one week of your child being absent from school, your child’s class teacher will phone to speak to you. The 
purpose of this phone call is to check that your child is well and to discuss your engagement with remote education.   
 
If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact school. You can do this by either ringing the school 
office and requesting a phone call appointment with your child’s class teacher or through emailing your child’s year 
group email address.  
 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
 
Mrs McDowell 
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